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Sustainability Advisory Committee Meeting
January 11, 2017

Present: Carol Hills, Chuck Kabat, John Gorham, Jon Briggs, Leigh Hafrey and Virginia LeClair, Environmental Coordinator

Guests: Matt Spurs, Dedham resident and Level Solar employee

John Gorham opened the meeting of January 11th.

Approval of Minutes
L. Hafrey made a motion to accept the minutes of 12.14.16. C. Kabat second. All in favor.

Meeting with Town Planner, Richard McCarthy
The Committee invited Rich McCarthy, Town Planner to the meeting for an informal review of several questions the Committee had regarding zoning in Dedham.

Questions for Town Planner, Rich McCarthy
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Pedestrian access in and around Rt. 1
· How can we create a safe place to cross within the Dedham Mall in the absence of sidewalks?
· How can we create a safe place for pedestrians to cross the marine core rotary?
R. McCarthy responded by saying that Representative McMurtry set aside money last fall to address the greening of Rt. 1 by extending the green strip down from the VFW Parkway. He is not aware of any progress yet on the design, but will follow up with his office. 
· Greening of Rt. 1
· How can we improve the sidewalk/walking experience along Rt. 1, as pedestrians walk past the Charles River? Could we move the guard rail to the street side instead of the river side to further protect pedestrians and open up view to Charles River? Could we beautify this area with increased tree planting, invasive management etc? This is one of the main entrances to Dedham.
The money secured by Representative McMurtry would help to improve this area, but the money is for a study, not design and build. He talked about doing a walk audit of the area around the Marine Corps Rotary. 

As for Dedham corporate area ULI looked at that area which is not bike and ped friendly and they are going to try and come up with a circulation and strategy for how to improve it. R. McCarthy discussed the Rustcraft Road sidewalk, which is scheduled on the Mass DOT TIP for 2021 at a price of $2.4 million, but that timeline could advance if design and bid are ready earlier. 
· Master Plan Implementation Committee
· How can we advance sustainability goals in the Master Plan, such as reduction in required parking and asphalt in large parking lots along Rt 1. 
R. McCarthy explained that there have to be modifications to the site to trigger planning board review in order for them to come before them.

Greening Development
· How can we green developments? Are there any restrictions to asking developers to plant more trees, green strips etc?
There is a 15% interior landscaping regulation for the inside boundary of the parking area and a 20ft setback for landscaped buffers that is required for new development. 

C. Hills said her goal would be for Dedham to have better bike/ped access and over time develop assets along the Charles River that include safe pedestrian crosswalks over Rt. 1 with more greenery along Rt. 1. 

L. Hafrey mentioned that he would like to see more green roofs and a reduction in parking and asphalt. R. McCarthy responded saying he has an intern from MIT working on revising the parking requirements, especially for larger sites. 

Several members of the Committee mentioned how difficult it was for those taking the bus to Legacy Place to cross Rt. 1. and how improvements to the crossing of Rt. 1 are essential. R. McCarthy said he is trying to get the bus to go into Legacy 
· Environmental Checklist – all development projects are to complete a checklist and provide any necessary responses regarding project resiliency, preparedness, and to mitigate any identified adverse impacts that might arise under future climate conditions. The meeting was running long so the Committee said that they would follow up with Rich on this topic at another point. They thanked him for his time.

Earth Day/Arbor Day/Recycling Event Planning
J. Gorham and J. Briggs met with Joe Flanagan, Director of DPW about Arbor Day planning. J. Flanagan is very interested in helping with Arbor Day, but the Committee agreed to take on the planning aspects of the event.

C. Kabat updated the marketing plan and distributed to the Committee members. A discussion ensued and the Committee decided they need to define the goals of this event. 

Old/New Business
Other business on the agenda were tabled to the next meeting due to the late hour. 
                                     
Adjourn
J. Briggs motioned to adjourn. C. Hills second. All in favor. 
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